
September 10, 2025	
Valley Fliers September Board Meeting	

Meeting Called to Order at: 6:37	
Present: Morrow, Wildstone, DeWitt, Hewitt, Smith, Vader, plus 5 members.	

Approval of August Regular and Special Meeting Minutes	
Alan moved to accept both as written.  Geoff seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.	

Maintenance Officer’s Report	
727 went right up to the hour on the seat rail AD. 	
117 is down until at least the 16th to look at a mag issue.  	
9MA the elevator servo was installed incorrectly.  That may have been what caused the shear pin failure.  The 
parts are pretty cheap, but we need to get a new elevator cable.  It may take a while to get the replacement parts.	
727 does not have an oil issue, it was a problem from an oil change performed by one of the members.  There are 
now special nozzles that can be used to keep the problem from recurring.  There is an avionics cooling fan issue, 
but Chris will monitor it.  The window crank got broken.	
63S The engine is ordered and will be here in about 18 weeks.  We are still seeking a replacement audio panel.  	
Commenter from the floor noted the Dynon has the ability to notify about upcoming ADs.  The messages can be 
dismissed by a pilot, but doing so takes explicit action.  	
Alan reminded members that if a digit has started rolling when a member checks the Hobbs they should use the 
number that it is moving to.  Chris noted annual season is coming up.  He plans to do one per month November 
through February.  Chris suggests we should replace the fuel gauge sensors with new digital sensors in the Dynon 
equipped planes.  Alan suggests we get a cost estimate from Vertex.  Kelsey asked if we want to put in electronic 
carbon monoxide sensors as we go through annuals.  Alan asked if we are going to have Vertex change 63S’s en-
gine?  Chris says we already have a quote of $10000 plus misc. parts.  Alan felt that estimate was high.	

Treasurer’s Report	
Alan noted 117 was the winning plane with 48 hours.  August was very light in terms of hours flown.  Alan hopes 
the weather will be better in September.  Minimum flying fee was down.  No costs were unusual or outrageous.  
Our insurance costs will drop quite a bit next month.  Maintenance was reasonable at about $5k.  We are still in 
gain months through early November.  Maintenance is about $35k lower year to date than we were last year.  Alan 
hopes the club will be overall financially positive by the end of the year.  Alan has sent a deposit to Penn Yann 
Aero for the new 63S engine.  We will spend about $60k on 63S dealing with the engine and avionics.  Alan felt 
replacing the engine at annual may bring down the cost of normal annual activities because some checks on the 
old engine won’t be needed.  We are up on cash for the year.  Our reserves are not fully rebuilt, but we are getting 
there.	

Safety Officer’s Report	
Geoff says it was a quiet month.  He has no new concerns.  He noted that members should watch out for TFRs.  
Chris noted if members see smoke they should stay away.  Firefighters are active before a TFR comes up.	

New Business	
Potential Member Shane Boulds is a former member who sold because his work moved him.  He would like to 
rejoin.  His first flight was with Alan Dewitt in 63S.  He soloed in 34H at age 16.  He flew 88L quite a bit.  He stud-
ied at UND.  He is a partner in an RG Cardinal.  He hasn’t flown since February.  He is an air traffic controller with 
Seattle Approach. Sean moved to accept, Alan seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  	

Assistant Maintenance Officer	
Sean noted Chris’s job is really hard.  He asked if we could allow Chris, with the consent of the board, to appoint 
an assistant maintenance officer?  Kelsey said that is allowable within the bylaws.  Alan asked if we could com-
pensate a member in some way?  Kelsey asked if one assistant member is enough?  She continued that we might 
even need a maintenance officer for each plane.  Sean suggested adding more than one assistant increases the 
coordination workload and he would prefer just one.  Tim noted there was precedent both to have an assistant 



maintenance officer and to provide hours to member for their work.  Chris agreed that a single assistant would 
probably be best.  He’d really like someone to help with calling mechanics and the like.  Sean moved that we allow 
Chris to appoint an assistant maintenance officer, with the concurrence of the board, and that member should 
receive two hours of flight time per month (with no rollover of that time from month to month).  Kelsey seconded 
the motion.  Commenter from the floor asked if that meant Chris could appoint a different person each month?  
Kelsey says it isn’t the case that the appointee would need to be ratified every month.  Nick Meyer volunteered to 
be the assistant maintenance officer and Chris agreed.  The board voted unanimously to approve Nick’s appoint-
ment.	

Ed Bryce introduced his son Steve who is looking to make a career change (a former Air Force flight instructor).  
Kelsey has suggested that Ed could be an associate member.  Ed reviewed the club’s history with that member-
ship type.  He suggests he would sell his share to his son, and then to become an associate member.  Alan also 
noted we could increase the member count on a temporary basis.  Kelsey noted we could allow Ed as an associate 
member for a limited period of time.  Alan noted the challenge with the Associate Member class was how we 
choose who should be an associate member.  Kelsey noted Ed has given the club a lot of service.  Chris moved to 
increase the club shares by one temporarily to allow Steven Bryce to join and the club will buy the next share that 
comes available back to bring the count back down to 65.  Tim seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  	
Stephen learned to fly while in the Air Force. Steve got out in 2008.  But he would like now to move to flying for 
the airlines. 	

Chris noted the board has not actually approved the avionics upgrade for 63S.  He and Alan have obtained a vari-
ety of quotes.  The best US quote on 275s was $14.5k, there was a Canadian quote for $13k.  The screen sizes are 
the same as G5s which are older.  The 275s will work better with autopilots in the future than would the G5s.  
Question from the floor: how much more would Dynon’s cost?  Alan says we spent about $60k per plane. Chris 
moved that we approve up to $20k on avionics for 63S.  Commenter from the floor noted if we bought G5s instead 
of 275s, we might be able to buy a nice engine monitor with the money we save.  Alan seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed unanimously.  	
Kelsey noted her previous research showed a purchase price of $595 for electronic carbon monoxide monitors.  
She asked if we want to consider it as we come up to annuals?  Kelsey will work to include installation costs for a 
future discussion.  Alan noted we have authorized up to $20k, perhaps the carbon monoxide monitor can be in-
cluded at least for 63S.	

Free flight hour won by: Nick Webb	

Meeting adjourned at: 7:54	
Next Meetings:  The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, October 8th, with food available at 6:00 pm and 
business beginning at 6:30 at Trotters. 


















